
 

 

 

 
 

 

President | Jeff Janes, C.B.O. 

Building Official 

City of Sonora 

 

Vice President | Raj Patel, P.E., C.B.O. 

Building Official 

City of Pico Rivera 

 

Secretary/Treasurer | Mike Brinkman, C.B.O. 

Building Official 

City of Newman 

 

Past President | Brad Wungluck, C.B.O. 

Deputy Director, Development Services 

City of Manteca 

  

Director | Doug Hughes, C.B.O. 

Chief Building Official 

Town of Windsor 

 

Director | John Weight 

Executive Officer 

Los Angeles Building & Safety 

   

Director | Sara Retmier, C.B.O. 

Chief Building Official 

City of Beaumont 

 

Advisory Council | Ian Livingston, CASp, C.B.O. 

Building Official 

CSG Consultants, Inc. 

  

Advisory Council | Addison Smith 

Chief Executive Officer 

JAS Pacific 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 916.457.1103 
 

  www.calbo.org 
 

 1111 16th Street 

       Sacramento, California 95814 

 
 
 
 
September 19, 2024 
 
Ms. Michael Wich, Chair  
Nominations Committee  
International Code Council  
900 Montclair Road 
Birmingham, Alabama 35213 
 
RE:  Letter of Support for Mr. Randy Metz – Re-Election to the ICC 
Board of Directors    
 
Dear Chairman Wich: 
 
As you know, Mr. Randy Metz of Carlsbad, California seeks the endorsement 
of the International Code Council (ICC) Nominations Committee as a 
candidate for re-election to the Board of Directors.  The purpose of this letter 
is to voice California Building Officials’ (CALBO’s) strong endorsement of Mr. 
Metz and his candidacy for the Section A seat on the Board of Directors.  It is 
our hope that this endorsement of Mr. Metz will be of assistance to you and 
the Nominations Committee as his re-election candidacy is evaluated.   
 
Mr. Metz embodies the very best of California through his empathetic 
understanding of the code official profession.  A proud fire official, but not 
defined by his badge, Mr. Metz often demonstrates good sense coupled with 
an understanding of contemporary issues plaguing the ICC membership.  He 
remains true to his character and fiduciary obligations as a sitting member of 
the ICC Board while still well-representing his constituencies.  Others would 
be well-served in looking to Mr. Metz and his track record of leadership and 
we are pleased to add our name to the lengthy list of supporters.   
 
Should you have any questions about CALBO’s endorsement of Mr. Randy 
Metz, please feel free to reach out to me directly.  I look forward to personally 
supporting Mr. Metz’s re-election in Long Beach. 
 
Sincerely yours, 

 
Jeff Janes, C.B.O. 
President  


